
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

I hope that everyone had a wonderful Easter break and enjoyed spending time with family and
friends. We have been delighted to hear about the various adventures and experiences that our
students had such as camping and visiting places in the Riverland. 

New Student
Last week we welcomed another new student. Jett has settled in well into the year 2 class. A warm
welcome to Jett and his family to our school community. 

Reward Day 
On Thursday, students attended Barmera Play Space/Skate Park for Reward Day to acknowledge
their outstanding learning and behaviour throughout the term. The Barmera Play Space/Skate
Park was a great location for Reward Day and all the students had a fantastic time and enjoyed
the activities. Thank you to all families, for your ongoing support in encouraging positive
behaviour and academic success.

Riverland Softball
Three of our students, Brayden, Rory and Khalycia recently represented the Riverland at the State
Softball Carnival. It was an excellent opportunity for them to showcase their skills and compete.
We are proud of their effort and commitment to the team. 

SAPSASA Hockey
Last Tuesday, we entered a school team in the Riverland District Hockey Carnival. All the students
enjoyed the experience. Thanks to Sheree Smart for coaching and supporting our students.

Life Ed Visit 
We recently had a visit from Life Ed to our school and we are pleased to report that it was a huge
success. The Life Ed Educator, Emily, was very impressed with our school and had a great time
with our students. During her visit, she conducted sessions on various health topics and our
students were actively engaged and participated really well. They particularly enjoyed meeting
Healthy Harold and learning about healthy habits and decision-making. We received a fantastic
comment from one of the students, who said that they wished the Life Ed program could be held
here every year. This feedback is a testament to the effectiveness of the program and its
relevance to our students. Thank you to the Life Ed team for their informative and engaging
sessions. We appreciate their time and effort in providing valuable education on health topics to
our students.

Thank you
As we come to the end of another busy term, we would like to take this opportunity to thank you
for your continued support and involvement in our school community. We would also like to
acknowledge the hard work and dedication of our students over the past term. It has been a
pleasure to see our students engaged in their learning and striving to achieve their personal best.
As we head into the break, we want to remind everyone to stay safe and healthy. We encourage
our students and families to take time to relax and enjoy some well-deserved rest and quality
time together. 
We look forward to welcoming everyone back for term 2, Monday 1st May. 

Kind regards,
David Ness
Principal
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New Student
Welcome to Jett!

Jett joined us last week
and is in the
year 2 class

SCHOOL NEWS
Parent & Friends

Group
Mothers Day Stall 

Friday 12th May



Look out for more
information early

next term

Sensational StudentsWOW!WOW!
Charlie, Cameron, Amalia, Jamison, Carter,

Damien, Hannah, Connar, Harri,
Brooke, Cyrus, Cederiik, Jack H, Zigana,

Brock, Asher, Sophie, Chelsea, Rori, 
Josh, Austin

Happy Haven OSHC Cobdogla is a service available to our students, it
operates after school from 3:15-6:15.
For more information you can visit the website:
https://www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au/cobdogla 
Check out their great school holiday program attached to this
newsletter.

Happy Haven Cobdogla OSHC



Medication Plans
It is important that your child’s medication and/or care plan is
kept updated so that we are able to give the adequate
treatment if required.
If your child needs to have their asthma or health care plan
reviewed, the school holidays is a good opportunity to get on
top of those updates necessary. Please bring a copy of their
plan into the front office if there are any changes.
Thank you, Front Office Staff.

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY
 Term 2

Wednesday 31st May
Flyers will be sent

 home early next term

Mark these on yourcalendars

Tuesday 25th April - ANZAC Dawn Service

TERM 2 BEGINS MONDAY 1st MAY

Friday 12th May - P&F Mothers Day Stall

Wednesday 31st May - School Photo Day

REMINDERS
Upcoming Events





Premier’s Be Active

 Challenge 2023
Next term, all students will be participating in the Premier’s Be Active Challenge starting
week 1.
A log book will be provided to each student. 
The Challenge is to do at least 60 minutes of physical activity on at least 5 days of the
week for 10 weeks. There are many ways to be physically active. It doesn’t always have to
be with sport. 
Students will need to record their activity in the log book that their teacher has given
them. Class teachers will support students by providing extra PE lessons during the 10
week block which will also include Sporting Schools  Sessions for all classes.
All completed PBA sheets need to be handed to class teachers/front office by Friday 7th
July so we are able to enter details into the website. 
All students that complete the 10 week challenge and return their sheets by the end of
term 2 will be rewarded with a medal!
We are aiming for as many students as possible to participate and complete the 10
week challenge. Last year we were one of the High Achieving Schools in the state that
completed 10 weeks of the Premier’s  be active  Challenge and were invited to the
Premier’s Reception and were awarded a certificate and $1000 to promote physical
activity!
Lets get active to achieve this goal again!

Premier's Reading
Challenge

Congratulations to Patrick, who
was the first student to complete
the Premier's Reading Challenge

20 Book Challenge!
School holidays is a great time to
catch up on some reading and
work towards your challenge,

happy reading!



SAPSASA Hockey



SAPSASA Softball




We had 12 students compete in the SAPSASA Hockey Carnival in Berri this week. 
They played 3 games to make it to the finals. They played against Waikerie
Lutheran in the final, finishing 5th out of 8. 
All students enjoyed themselves, displayed good sportsmanship and great
team work. It was a wonderful learning experience. Well done everyone!

What a great week, Brayden, Khalycia and Rory had last week, representing
the Riverland at the SAPSASA State Softball Carnival in Adelaide.
By reports, our students all played well and featured in many winning plays. 
Such a fabulous learning experience for them all.
Congratulations, Brayden, Khalycia and Rory, we are very proud of you! 🥎








Our students participated in "Clean up Australia Day" earlier this term during
their Friday, Whole School Walk around the Cobby township.
They were very surprised to find so much rubbish. This certainly highlighted to
them, how important it is to always use rubbish and recycling bins to keep our
area tidy. They were able to identify what needs to go in a rubbish bin and
what items can be recycled. They were very proud of themselves for
contributing to "Cleaning up Australia".






Clean up Australia Day








YEL at Wilabalongaloo






The YEL students visited Wilabalangaloo to learn about natural landscapes.
The students went on the walking trail and learnt about local animal species
and healthy habitats. They also had the opportunity to meet Bill the Murray
Darling Carpet Python and other native animals, learning about the
importance of healthy habitats for local animal species. Thank you to Katie for
supporting the students, they had a great day and learnt so much.



give your child your full attention and send the message that she’s the most important thing to
you
see the world from your child’s point of view
find out more about your child’s likes, dislikes, worries and frustrations
give your child some guidance, talk to her and listen to her.

make a special after-school snack together
go shopping for food or groceries together and let your child help to make decisions, pay for
things and have conversations with shop assistants
make car trips fun by playing ‘I spy’, ‘spotto’ or ‘Who can see the next car with a number plate
that makes a word?’ You could sing along to music together too
get your child to help prepare tea with you

Special time together: why it’s good for your child
Spending special time together with your child is good for your child’s development and wellbeing.
That’s because it builds your relationship and boosts your child’s confidence. Special time with your
child is a chance to:

Time spent with you can help your child feel happier, be more relaxed and build resilience for the
teenage years. That’s why it’s so important to lay the groundwork early on. Setting aside some regular
special time for the two of you can help your child to handle the times when he doesn’t have your full
attention, or the times when you’re apart.
Special time together: why it’s good for you
Sharing special time can be great for you too – it’s your chance to be a kid again and just have fun.
You’ll also feel good about being close to your child and staying up to date with what’s happening in
your child’s life.
Special time with your child can happen while you’re doing everyday things like folding the laundry. Or
you can make time to go for walks together, play board games and so on. Just sharing happy
experiences helps to build your relationship with your child.
Everyday activities to do with your child: ideas
Sometimes you can make special time and have fun as part of your everyday family life. Here are
some ideas:

School holidays is a great time to spend some special time together, enjoy these special
moments.

Mrs Gillespie

Wellbeing Corner 



Are you ready to snap? Had enough?
“What about those days when I’m just in a bad mood, and I know I’m being impatient with my
kids? How can I connect when that is the last thing I want to do?” Julie.
We all have irritable days, when we find ourselves reacting to our child with impatience. We
know what respect and compassion look like but sometimes we can’t find them at that
moment. We feel so fed up that connecting is the last thing we feel like doing.

As long as you catch yourself, apologise, and get yourself back on track, the humans who love
you will forgive you. In fact, the way you repair those small relationship ruptures will teach your
child some essential lessons about life and love.

Julie’s question shows that she already knows the answer for those irritable times: Reconnect
with your child, so you are more emotionally generous and she’s more cooperative. After all, we
know that when we get impatient, kids act worse. The hard part of course, is that we can’t
reconnect until we first move out of that irritable place. Here’s how.

1. Notice your own impatience
Notice that you feel irritated, like your child is being a problem. And maybe she is. But instead of
using that as permission to be mad, use it as a red flag that you need to stop and shift gears.
Remind yourself that when you are feeling good, you respond to her with more emotional
generosity.
What if your child is being really difficult, maybe even impossible? You can’t change your child
directly, but you CAN change your own reaction. The more you can react with understanding,
the more likely your child will calm down too.
Remember those are YOUR emotions. You child may be triggering them, but (as you’re always
telling your child) each of us has to manage our own emotions.
Things are hard right now. It’s not fun, but it is the way it is at the moment. The only choice you
have here is whether to make things worse or better. Can you choose love?

2. Summon up all the compassion you can for yourself
Okay, you aren’t at your best right now. Maybe you’re being grumpy or irritable or whining or
snappish. That’s not a sign that you’re a bad person. It’s a sign that you need some help. Your
job is to be the grownup in the situation and give yourself that help. (as opposed to taking your
upset on someone else)
That starts with giving yourself some nurturing and support. With support, you can handle hard
things! Start by speaking kindly and tenderly to yourself, reassuring yourself. Remind yourself
that every parent feels this way sometimes.

Brenton's Blurb



3. Just be with yourself for a few moments
You’ll notice annoyance or impatience, but take a deep breath and look past your
judgements (why can’t he just behave) to the fears behind your anger (what if he’s still doing
this when he is 20?) If I were a better parent, this wouldn’t be happening. Will I ever get my
needs met? Then, notice that part of this is that you’re running on empty and feeling resentful.
This isn’t about your child.
Behind our annoyance there is usually fear or grief or hurt or powerlessness. On those
challenging days, there is often exhaustion and resentment.
The secret is that once you hold yourself with compassion and let yourself feel those
emotions, they start to evaporate.
Just don’t take action based on those feelings.
That urgent need to set your child straight right now! Or call your partner to tell them off
because you have to handle too much. This means you are in fight mode. Instead, take a
deep breath, hug yourself, and allow the more vulnerable feelings underneath to surface.
This is one of the most important steps toward emotional wholeness and healing you can
take-just feeling those yucky emotions that come up in the course of your everyday life,
instead of fending off those uncomfortable feelings with little addictions like screens, food
and shopping.
Many of these feelings are triggered by baggage that goes back to our childhood.
Every time you simply love yourself through an emotion by letting yourself feel it without
acting on it, you’re dissolving it, emptying it out of your emotional backpack. You are actually
retiring your brain.

4. Move your body to shift the emotion
Take ten deep breaths. Shake out your hands, jump up and down. Do a yoga stretch. Run
your hands under warm water. Put on music and dance for five minutes. If you find yourself
yawning or trembling, that’s just the emotion leaving your body.

5. Give yourself a hug
Acknowledge your courage in being willing to face those upsets that were making you
irritable. Appreciate all you are and all you do and how hard you try. Acknowledge that this is
a hard day, and everyone has them. Now you are ready to go back and reconnect with your
child.

Cheers
Brenton

Brenton's Blurb continued...



with Mrs Jones 

EASTER 



Happy Haven OSHC 
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